AUDIT COMMITTEE – 28 MARCH 2017

PART I – DELEGATED

9.	CHANGES TO ACCOUNTING POLICIES 2016-17 ANNUAL STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS
	(DoF)

1.	Summary

1.1	It is recommended practice that this Committee is informed of any significant changes to the Council’s accounting policies that are followed when compiling the annual statement of accounts. This report informs the Committee of any changes.

2.	Details

2.1	There are no significant changes to the accounting policies to be reported at this stage.  If any changes to the accounting policies are identified as part of the compilation of the 2016/17 accounts, these will be brought back to this committee as part of the draft 2016/17 Statement of Accounts at the next meeting.

2.2	There will be a presentational change in the format of the Comprehensive Income and Expenditure Statement (CIES) as required by the Code of Practice for Local Authority Accounting in the United Kingdom 2016/17 (‘the Code’).  The CIES shows the Council’s revenue expenditure and income for the year.  Previously the “Net Cost of Services” within the CIES has been under a specified service analysis (known as SeRCOP). This service specific analysis allowed comparability between other local authorities, however it was reported in a different style and format to the Council’s own internal financial monitoring that followed a management accounting format.  This change will mean that the CIES produced in the 2015/16 accounts will be re-stated in the revised format in the 2016/17 accounts.

2.3	The 2016/17 Code now requires the format of the service analysis to change from the previous SeRCOP format to a format that reports along the lines of that used to report in-year financial monitoring (management accounts).  At Three Rivers District Council this reported in the budget monitoring reports. This now means it will be easier for members and readers of the accounts to reconcile the more familiar internal financial reporting to the published Statement of Accounts.

2.4	Another presentational change in the 2016-17 Code is the introduction of a new disclosure in the accounts called the Expenditure and Funding Analysis (EFA).  This partly replaces the segmental analysis note shown in previous accounts.  This statement and the accompanying disclosure notes are intended to provide reconciliation between the year-end outturn position shown in the Finance Digest and the accounting position shown in the CIES.
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3.	Options/Reasons for Recommendation

3.1	The recommendation allows members to note the changes to the Council’s accounting policies.

4.	Policy/Budget Implications

4.1	The recommendations in this report are within the Council’s agreed policy and budgets.

5.	Financial, Legal, Equal Opportunities, Staffing, Environmental, Community Safety, Website and Customer Services Centre Implications

5.1	None specific.

6.	Risk Management Implications

6.1	There are no risks associated with the decision Members are being asked to make, i.e. to note this report.

7.	Recommendation

7.1	That the Committee notes that there are no significant changes to the Council’s accounting policies
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